NORTH SHORE NURSES (Contid from Page 4)

It was then decided that Marathon would continue with their fund raising and Schreiber and Terrace Bay would postpone their campaign for a year.

L. Hopper asked for any questions that any nurse wished to have brought up at the R.N.A.O. Dist. #10 meeting, to be held in

Dryden.

The meeting was then adjourned by the singing of "God Save Our Gracious Queen".

ANNUAL HEALTH REPORT

To the Chairman and Members, The Board of Health of Terrace Bay. Gentlemen:

I beg to submit my annual report upon the health and sanitary conditions of our community for the year ending December 31,1962.

In general, we have once again been fortunate during the year in having very little infectious disease. The health of the community has been good.

As in past years, examination of new program of immunization for all pupils was carried out against polio, diphtheria, Mrs. Lois Hopper, made frequent visits to the Jim Clancy - there are a few left. schools for vision tests, immunization and search for any health abnormalities.

Immunization of infants and pre-school children was done as usual at the hospital. The program of adult polio immunization has

continued here as well.

There were minor outbreaks of Measles, German Measles, Chicken Pox and Mumps. There were no cases of Scarlet Fever, Polio, Diphtheria or Whooping Cough. One case of adult Tuberculosis was discovered during the year. No cases of venereal disease were reported.

All three schools were found to be in

good sanitary condition.

The sanitary facilities of the local service stations were inspected and found to be good.

The lunch counter at the Recreation Centre and the Plaza Restaurant were inspected on several occasions and bacterial counts done on cutlery, plates and glassware.

The North Camp dormitories, kitchen, dining hall and food storage were inspected

weekly throughout the year.

All water samples submitted from the town supply were reported as excellent by the Provincial Laboratory.

During 1962, there were 50 births to residents of Terrace Bay in our hospital and a total of 126 births.

and no stillbirths.

Respectfully submitted, (Signed) M. McCausland M.D., Medical Officer of Health.

MARATHON LEADS ONTARIO MILLS (Contid from Pg.1) frequency rate, is the Kimberly-Clark Pulp and Paper Company at Terrace Bay, their good friends and neighbours. In consequence of their having worked fewer man-hours they are in second place.

Both these safety records are very fine achievements and are deserving of a lot of credit and satisfaction to each and every employee in both Mills. They are individual accomplishments that have brought about collective results. They also mean the

saving of a lot of injuries and suffering, which is by far the most important thing. Based on the average frequency rate for all Class MAN mills in the group, these achievements represent a combined saving of at least 6 serious disabling lost time injuries. This makes it all very worthwhile.

It is nice to see the mills in our own area leading in safety, as it shows the high place that safety holds in the interest of all

in each mill and each community.

CURLING CLUB WINDUP

The annual Curling Club windup dinner and dance will be held in the Moose Hall Saturday, June 1st. Following is the schedule of events: Pre-Dinner Social - 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. in Club Lounge. This social is for invited guests, trophy donors and members of the club executive. Dinner - will be served in the Moose Hall at 6:30 p.m. Refreshments will be available and prizes and trophies will be on display prior to the dinner. Presentation of trophies and prizes will be made to streamline this pupils was done at both grade schools and the procedure to take as little time as possible. Dancing to commence at. 9.00 P.M. Banquet Tickets - Club members who have not tetanus and whooping cough. The school nurse as yet obtained a banquet ticket should contact "WE'LL SEE YOU AT THE CURLING DO! "

> Pamela Husser another graduate of Lakehead Teachers? College returned home last week to spend the summer with her parents, Rev. and Mrs. T. Garnett Husser. Pamela has been retained by the Fort William School Board for the coming term.

> Mr. and Mrs. Mike Chepelsky attended the 9th Annual Canadian Naval Reunion held in Sarnia recently. Enroute they were guests of her brother Rene Pregent and family in SAult Ste. Marie.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Wright and family of Gordon Lake Ontario were weekend guests of the Bruce Larsons.

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Helmink and family enjoyed a visit from Miss Bernedette Helmink of No. Battleford, Saskatchewan prior to her leaving to work in the North West Territories.

Mrs. Lois Hopper, a councillor, was a delegate to the North Shore Nurses Convention held last week in Dryden Ontario.

MOOSE LODGE OUTFIT PONY LEAGUE TEAM

As part of their community effort the Terrace Bay Moose Lodge have recently purchased uniforms for the Pony League Baseball team. There was one adult death during the year It is expected that, with this boost to the team's morale, they will sweep the field in their class.

HYDRO SPRAYING STRICTLY CONTROLLED

The 2,000,000 electrical customers in Ontario have a vital interest in chemical control of brush along power lines, says A.S. Harrington, forestry superintendent in Ontario Hydro's Northwestern Region and adds "The continuity of tomorrow's electrical supply to our customers can well depend on the efficiency of chemical control."

Left unchecked, brush would choke off access for linemen on regular patrol or working on emergency repairs. In time, it would eventually reach the lines themselves.